# Great Ellingham Primary News





#### Dates for your diary

Year 6 Hilltop Photo
Presentation Evening at
Great Ellingham,
5.30pm
Class 4 Tudor Day at
Great Ellingham
Move up morning
New Reception
induction, 9-10.30am
Year 5 Hilltop Parent
Information Evening at
Great Ellingham
(for Sep), 6-7pm
Year 5 Castaway Day
Move up morning
New Reception
induction, 9-10.30am
Wymondham College
Induction Day
,
Disco and Year 6
Leavers' Party
Year 6 Team Building at
AAN
Shakespeare
performance at St
James' church, 6-7pm Shakespeare
performance at St
James' church, 6-7pm
Prefect Federation
bowling trip
Leavers' Assembly,
9.30-11.00am
School opens for
autumn term
Year 6 Hilltop
residential

#### Head's Headlines

Well, here we are again, approaching the end of another school year. Honestly, I'm not sure where the time goes!

The sun is finally shining though and we're looking forward to an exciting last few weeks of term. Now that SATs are out of the way I'm in full flow with Shakespeare rehearsals and Class 5 and 6 are really throwing themselves into it and getting to know their parts. We can't wait for the final performances when you'll be able to see the culmination of all their hard work.

It's been lovely to meet the new Reception children that will be starting with us in September and to see everyone getting to know their new classrooms as well. Of course, this does mean that we're moving closer to losing our current Year 6s but we've got plenty of lovely things planned before they leave to make sure they go off with wonderful memories.

We will be having a Federation bowling trip for the Year 6s to say well done for all their hard work as prefects this year. Our prefects are absolutely amazing and, to be very honest, I don't know how I'd run the schools without them! The Ofsted inspector was blown away by the work that the prefects do and how they all perform their roles with maturity, efficiency and kindness. It certainly helps to give the school a wonderful 'family' feeling. The leavers' assembly will be on the last day of term and parents and carers will be invited to share this with us. Tissues at the ready!

Thank you for all your support again this year. A school is far more than 'just for education' and we really value the efforts you all make to ensure that our School is the warm and friendly place that it is. It's now time for us all to look to our own families and enjoy some well-deserved time away from the school run and PE kit searches. Have a wonderful summer holiday and we look forward to seeing you in September. Good luck to all our children who are transitioning to high school…keep in touch.

 $\mathcal{M}rs \mathcal{D}$ 

Stop Press News The first day back after the summer holidays will be Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> September 2023. See you after the break!

#### Teddy Bear's Picnic

At last the weather decided to behave itself on a Friday (it has rained every Friday for weeks and weeks) and the sun shone! This was just in time for our children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 to enjoy our annual teddy bears' picnic. The children were joined by their friends from Rocklands Primary, which made it a very special occasion.

The picnic was held at the playing field in Rocklands, where the children had lots of space to run around and play. A wide variety of equipment was ferried up to the field so the children had lots of activities to choose from.

Mrs Dekker had walked with the Year 2 children across the footpaths from Great Ellingham and had resisted tree climbing on the way (one year she had fallen out of one...!), so she decided to keep her feet on the ground and stick to football. As well as a picnic, the children played on the large play equipment and zip wire and took part in a teddy hunt.





It was a delight to watch the children having such a wonderfully relaxed day with their friends. We're sure that many in the village heard us as the surrounding area was filled with the sound of over 100 happy voices...adults included. There were a lot of very tired children by the end of the day!



What a super time we all had at our annual Sports Day in May. The sun shone, the children ran as fast as they could and all the parents and grandparents cheered.

For the last few years, the organisation and general running of Sports Day has been handed over to the oldest children within the school. Part of the PE curriculum focuses on leadership skills and I am sure that all those who attended the event would agree that the children led the whole event expertly. Races were introduced by the announcers, all races were started promptly, team points were collected and those in charge of setting out the equipment managed to get everything in the right place, at the right time!

As well as simple flat races, the children had designed obstacle races, which had the crowd cheering encouragement and a few children getting rather tangled in equipment...all good fun.

The races finished with the traditional parent and toddler races with mums and dads proving that noone is too old for a novelty relay race.

FoGES, our hardworking team of parents, started off the morning by providing much needed refreshments and sausage baps, ensuring that the fun of Sports Day was well fuelled for the adults as well as the children.

Fingers crossed for sunshine again next year.

### Federation Sports Day

This year, Rocklands and Great Ellingham Primary School (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6) got to enjoy a day of many different sports. This was a perfect opportunity for everybody to get active and have a great time in the sun. The mix of school children were assigned into teams of around 12 people that they would stay with for the majority of the time. After everything had been sorted, the groups made their way around the circuit, changing every 15 minutes.

Whilst the Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children were at the Teddy Bears' Picnic, the other years were having a go at the sports that were set up on the field at Great Ellingham. Many of the sports were not the ones you would expect to be played in P.E. so it was a great experience for lots of the children. Most of the stations were run by adults so that they could show off their skills!

Hopefully, this successful event was loved by all of the students and will be enjoyed next year just as much...!



## Year 6 Class of 2023

Well done Year 6 for completing your final year with us in style. You've worked hard this year to get through your SATs, keep up with your Prefect responsibilities and prepare yourself for your next adventure.

It's been a pleasure to see you grow into your role as top of the school and you've been role models worthy of the title. You will be greatly missed by adults and children alike around school and we all wish you the best of luck for the future.

Remember to keep working hard at your new schools and show everyone what we know you are all capable of.

If you have a dream, follow it. Now is the time to make those dreams become a reality!



Please help us by periodically visiting the Ofsted website to leave your views on our school. There is a link on our website.